
Mrs Black and the St Andrew’s team

Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

18th November 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,
What an exciting day we have had; the mood-boosting Macarena with Hatfield Peverel 
Infant School was mood-boosting for everyone who was involved! Mrs Gurr and I are 
thinking about making it a monthly mood-boosting event! To be able to spend time 
together as a community was really lovely.

On Monday, it is the beginning of the World Cup and 
the first England match starts at 1pm.
We will be showing the match in the hall and the 
children can choose to watch. Equally they can
choose to stay in their bases and take part in other 
activities. If your child wishes to bring an ENGLAND shirt into school to wear they can 
change after lunch. A big Thank you to the JSA for paying for the tv licence allowing us 
to watch legally!   Please send your child into school with a  coat now the weather has 
become colder.      Have a lovely weekend.

URGENT NOTICE:- SUNSHINE CLUBS, AFTER SCHOOL FOOTBALL 
CLUBS AND SCHOOL MEALS DEBTS

At this difficult financial time, as we’re sure you are aware, all schools are finding it
increasingly difficult to manage the budget provided. The Governing Body have a
responsibility to ensure that the funds available are used to provide the best possible
educational experience for all children attending the school. The Governing Body have
therefore asked that all outstanding debts for school meals, after school football clubs
and Sunshine Clubs are cleared without delay. Going forward, any debts that remain
outstanding may result in further action being taken:-

1. Parents to be contacted to provide packed lunches when school meals have been
ordered but a debt remains.

2. Children unable to continue to attend after school football club.
3. Children unable to continue in Sunshine Clubs.
4. From January 2023 we will be introducing late payment charges for our Sunshine

Clubs. If payment is not received by the due date a late payment charge of £5 will
be added to your account and this will increase by £5 every 7 days until payment is
received. These charges will then be added to your next invoice.

We’re sure you understand the very difficult position we are in and will help support the
school by settling any remaining debts. This will save us both the embarrassment of
having to take next steps – thank you.

If you would like to speak confidentially with Mrs Black regarding any outstanding debts,
then please contact the office.



Autumn Term 2022 – dates for your diary:-

Tuesday 22nd, Thursday 24th November and Thursday 1st December: Open Morning for prospective 
parents with HPI

Monday 28th November: INSET DAY

Friday 2nd December: JSA Wreath Making Night
Tuesday 6th and Wednesday 7th December: Year 4 Pantomime (1:30pm details to follow) 

Thursday 8th December: JSA Christmas Bazaar (3:10-6:00pm)
Tuesday 13th December: Year 3 Nativity (details to follow)

Wednesday 14th December: Whole School Pantomime – Sleeping Beauty 
Thursday 15th December- JSA disco yr 3-4 3:10-4:20 yr 5-6 4:30-5:45

Monday 19th December: Christmas Service at St. Andrew’s Church 10am (parents welcome) 
CHRISTMAS DINNER DAY (new date)

Tuesday 20th December: Last day of term Finishing at 1pm
Thursday 5th January: Children return to school

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years Whole School Panto – please pay via Pay360 or 
cash/cheque to the office ASAP

Flu immunisation letter 

Friday 2nd December

Wednesday 30th November 
(via the NHS electronic link 
contained within their 
letter)

Year 3 Google form for Spring Term 2023 Guitar Lessons
https://forms.gle/EgX3LzZnJfokGvcd7

Monday 28th November

Year 4

Year 5

Year 6 Hilltop Letter First half payment required 
by 27th January (£106.50)

Final payment by Friday 
28th April (£106.50)

St Andrew’s
TIDIEST BASE sadly is not 

awarded this week.
We have ongoing issues with 

children putting blue paper in the 
toilet and ‘poor aiming’ – so 

hopefully next week with clean 
toilets the cup will have a new 

owner.

Our wonderful, hard-working cleaners are choosing the 
base who has been the tidiest each week.    

https://forms.gle/EgX3LzZnJfokGvcd7


If you are willing to have one of these posters displayed in your window,
can you please complete the Google form in the link below and we’ll
arrange to have one sent home with your child. Thank you so much for
your help and support!

https://forms.gle/764DpY4BF73vEQnM9

https://forms.gle/764DpY4BF73vEQnM9


AUTUMN/WINTER TERM 2022 MENU
Week 1 – week commencing 21st November 2022

Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren.  
Meals are £2.30 daily and can be ordered by your child in class during registration each morning. 

Our preferred payment method is via Pay360 Education Payments –
please contact the office if you have yet to register for this.

Friday 25th November
MENU CHANGE – WORLD CUP 2022 ENGLAND 

Fish or Quorn Dippers & Chips
Peas or Baked Beans
Chocolate Cup Cake

BBC Children in Need Appeal

If you still need to make a donation to the Children in Need Appeal, you can
do so here:-

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/hatfield-peverel-st-andrew-s-junior-school

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/hatfield-peverel-st-andrew-s-junior-school


Wishing a very Happy Birthday 
to those who have celebrated 

their birthdays between: 
14th and 20th November 2022

Eleanor, Harry C, Dexter, 
Eli C, Mason

I am sorry, we forgot to sing to 
them in shine, we will do this on 

Monday morning!

Points for this week!

Berwicks 490

Greystones 518

Priory 605

Vinehurst 690

PARENTS WITH YEAR 2 CHILDREN

As you are  aware, parents of current Year 2 
children at an infant school need to make a 

formal application to the Council for a Year 3 
place and can do so via the 

website www.essex.gov.uk/admissions.

The junior admission round opened on 7 
November 2022, for parents of children in Year 
2 at an infant school to apply for a junior school 

(Year 3) place for September 2023.

The statutory national closing date for 
applications is 15 January 2023.

From 7 November 2022, applications can be 
made online Via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions.

All of the application information is available on 
the website above

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions&data=05|01||6d01976e80254704235808daa5301218|a8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f|0|0|638003923113905667|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=ge01ZKwCYwZ9yaVckErUSg33ghm2UdcdX9XGtQlmzXA%3D&reserved=0
http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions


These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were 

hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple – Lewis
Birch – Chloe

Cherry – Frankie W
Fir – Lily-Rose
Maple – Archie  
Oak – Alex M
Rowan – Harry

Sycamore – Sophie

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  

Enjoyment

Every child is loved and known.

Every child shines.

A lovely message from Charlie 
Mackesy.

https://twitter.com/charliemackesy

https://twitter.com/charliemackesy


The Drama Club has proven 

to be very successful and 

the children are absolutely 

loving it! There are more 

spaces available from 

January, so please do let us 

know if you child would 

like to join and we will 

reserve them a space.

Sleeping Beauty – Pantomime Wednesday 14th December

We are delighted to have the same wonderful touring theatre 

company back with us this year for the Christmas pantomime.

Please make your £5.90 contribution so that we may ensure this 

lovely tradition can continue.

Thank you.



Spotlight on
Our Children in Need’s 

mood-boosting Macarena!



Spotlight on
Year Six WW1 soup 

making.



Spotlight on
Mrs Pettifer’s Maths Club

Maths club got underway on Tuesday 

last week! They played times tables 

games and made fortune tellers with 

maths facts on. This week they puzzled 

over fitting pentominoes together! 

The children are all working and playing 

really hard!



Shining at Home

Minaya participated in a piano competition in
the Chelmsford Festival of Music which was
held last Saturday (12th of November), and
has obtained the following achievement.

P5 - Solo Piano ages 7 and 8 - 2A distinction
certificate with a score of 85%

Congratulations Minaya and well done!

Casey won man of the 
match at the weekend and 
was, quite rightfully, so very 
proud of it. We are all proud 
of you too Casey, well done!



Shining at Home

Another weekend and another dance
competition for Isabelle, last weekend
was the UK national championships final
and 2 of Isabelle’s group dances had
qualified in a heat back in February. On
Saturday she danced in both, one didn’t
place as only 1st and 2nd were awarded
but Madness were the winners out of 7
entrants!! This coming weekend Isabelle
is dancing her first solo dance as well as
once again her group dance of Madness.
Her family tell us that she is a little
nervous but so excited – they will share
with us next week how she gets on!
Congratulations Isabelle and good luck
from all of us at St. Andrew’s!



Shining at Home

Imogen in Fir class has received 

a total of 5 medals for multi 

sports. Keep up the good work! 

Mummy & Daddy are SO proud of 

you.

Well done Imogen!

On Sunday Henry took 

part in the Remembrance 

Parade with the 1st 

Hatfield Peverel Scout 

Group, he was chosen by 

his cub leader Sarah to be 

the flag bearer for his cub 

pack. His family were so 

proud of him, he did an 

amazing job as did all of 

the other children, it was 

an honour to walk 

alongside them from the 

scout hut to the church.

This is lovely to hear 

Henry, well done!



Shining at Home

On Sunday Jack and Henry went to a Saracens takeover day with Maldon Rugby Club

at the Stone Cross Rugby Stadium, North London.

While there they had training before the match on the pitch from the Saracens coaches, 

carried flags to form a guard of honour for the Saracens and Northampton Saints as 

they entered onto the pitch for kick off (which was covered live on ITV) and at half 

time, in front of the crowds, mini matches were played between the childrens teams.

Two, two minute silences were also observed with the children standing on the pitch 

with both teams, with the second one being televised where you could see the Maldon 

teams all lined up.

After the match, the team had the opportunity to meet and have autographs and photos 

with various players. It was an amazing experience for all the children taking part 

especially as they got to meet the players!

What a wonderful experience, keep up the good work with your team boys!











DfE NEWS AND DEVELOPMENTS
INFORMATION: An update for schools and colleges on the additional bank holiday on 8th

May 2023 - in light of the announcement of His Majesty’s coronation on Saturday 6th May
2023, an additional bank holiday has been announced on Monday 8th May. Settings that are
normally closed on a bank holiday should close on this day. This will include schools and colleges.

The Standards and Testing Agency will update schools and stakeholders as to what this means
for key stage 2 test week as soon as possible this month.






